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The Permanent Council held a special meeting on January 19, 2011, under the chairmanship of Ambassador Carmen Lomellin, Permanent Representative of the United States, to receive a report by the Secretary General on his visit to Haiti.  The meeting opened at 10:13 a.m.
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At the outset of the meeting, Ambassador Lomellin indicated that the Secretary General, in implementation of the mandate entrusted to him by the Permanent Council, had visited Haiti to assess the current political situation there.


The Secretary General gave an account of his visit to Haiti and shared with the Permanent Council the conclusions he had reached regarding its developing political situation. 


The representatives of Haiti, United States, Brazil, Canada, Mexico, Paraguay, Uruguay, Bahamas, Peru, Nicaragua, United States, Chile, and Colombia also referred to the events in Haiti and expressed views regarding the information shared by Secretary General. 

At the request of the delegation of Chile, the Secretary General indicated that he would distribute a copy of the note he had received from President René Préval inviting the OAS to conduct an expert verification mission to evaluate the practices and procedures used to tabulate the preliminary results of the presidential election held on November 28, 2010.  The delegations expressed appreciation to the Secretary General for the steps taken and the report presented, and also indicated their wish for the success of Haiti’s second electoral round. 


In response to a request by the delegation of Paraguay, the Secretary General shared with the Permanent Council information he had gathered regarding the return to Haiti of Mr. Jean Claude Duvalier.  The Permanent Representative of Haiti, Ambassador Duly Brutus, also shared information in that regard. 


The Permanent Council thanked the Secretary General for his report and requested him to keep the member states informed of the developing situation in Haiti.


At 11:09 a.m., the meeting was declared closed. 
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�.	The statements appear in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1788/11.
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